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January 8, 2010
The Honorable Dan Burton
U.S. House of Representatives

2308 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-0016
Dear Representative Burton:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) appreciates your efforts in conjunction with apparently unwarranted court-martial proceedings of three Navy SEALs who captured Ahmed Hashim Abed, the alleged accomplice in the murder of four American contractors in Fallujah, Iraq in March 2004.

Members of the FRA are expressing concern about these proceedings and note your recent letter to MGEN Charles Cleveland, Commander of Special Operations Command Central which states “Our military personnel are putting their lives on the line every day trying to track down terrorists who want to indiscriminately kill Americans. Our troops and your SEALs need to be bold and decisive in combat; not looking over their shoulder fearing legal jeopardy for every action or gesture. In this case in particular, there is more than enough doubt as to whether these SEALs committed any wrongdoing at all.” Our members also note that the letter is co-signed by 40 of your House colleagues. 

An editorial column in a recent issue of the Washington Times reflects other concerns and aptly states, “The proceedings against these heroes are an outrage to all the brave Americans serving in uniform to defend this country, especially those deployed in harms way.”
As a professional organization of active, Reserve, retired and veteran Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard enlisted personnel, the FRA salutes you and your colleagues for your leadership on this issue and for your continuing service to our Nation.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:aal
cc: 
Secretary of Defense
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